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As we rolled over to another year, we can proudly look back that from the small and humble beginning made by the Foundation in 1996, the past 12 months saw horizon expanding and more and more work engrossing us.


The year began with the publication of a book called “Mon Korilei Son” based on the success achieved by small entrepeuners of Assam through the self-help group movement. Our team went to all these interior areas of the state and spent time with those remarkable people and come out with real life stories to inspire others. The project was funded by the State Institute of Rural development.


The next we saw going into the evaluation works of CAPART in the rural areas of Nagaon districts of Assam. We evaluated two organizations, which were funded by the CAPART.


Meanwhile we received a small grant of R 25,000 from the Oil India Limited (OIL) for up keeping of the library books and through the money almost ninety per cent of the books of the library were rebound.

A smiliar grant of Rs 50,000 was also made by the Punj Lloyd considering our nature of the work and the money was used for procuring more books for the library of the foundation.

Moreover the biggest achievement of the year saw the support from former Rajya Sabha MP Indromoni Bora who from the MP Area Development Fund gave us Rs 2,40,00. It was quite an uphill task to get the fund released from the Deputy Commissioner’s office. This fund is meant for long-term bibliographical project and the work has been going on. For that purpose the foundation bought some hardware like computer and accessories for conducting the work. The work is a long one and it will take several years to complete the bibliographical work.

The year also saw the Foundation joining hands with Children Literary Trust of Assam and published three books, which was extremely well received.

In the meantime, considering the Foundation’s expertise to monitor and evaluate projects, the SIRD invited us to monitor and evaluate their work in the Brahamputra valley. It is a Herculean task and we covered 11 districts, 250 villages and spent nearly six months of time. The main findings in the book format is expected to come out in the next financial year. However, the fieldwork was completed during this financial year as we engaged nine persons for conducting the whole projects. From the month of December to April, the field work was conducted and evaluation was made. 

Meanwhile our primary task of helping and facilitating the researchers of Assamese language have been continuing and in the past one year, we helped 78 researchers and 34 doctoral studies from our library. They were provided free logistics besides the secretarial support whenever needed.


Toward the fag end of the year saw another high point of the Foundation. It published an adventure travelogue written by the secretary of the foundation. The book has done beyond all expectations and has been one of the bets seller of the Assamese literature.

Finally, we must thankful to all of those who have been associating with us both in permanent sector as well as in project wise. Without their help, the Foundation would not have been able to grow such stage. 

Although we began a decade back with our main activities to uplift of Assamese literature but we are slowly growing towards the rural development scenario and have developed some expertise for independent monitoring of the fieldwork.
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